
 Appendix 1 





















Appendix 2 
             

        
 

         
 
 
 
 







      Appendix 3 
 
 
 
 



1

Kathy Driver

From: MARK.J.Perry@met.police.uk
Sent: 12 December 2022 10:14
To:
Cc:
Subject: Objection TENS Application - 161 Brick Lane 27 to 31 December 2022
Attachments: BrickLane161.27-31_12_22.pdf

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Completed

 
Dear Naim, and Tower Hamlets Council Licensing, 
 
Central East Police Licensing formally object to the Late Temporary Event Notice application for 161 Brick Lane on 
the 27 to 31 December 2022, open until 3am Monday to Wednesday and 4am Thursday to Saturday.  
 
We object on both the grounds of preventing crime and disorder and public nuisance. Having a restaurant and 
Takeaway operate in Brick Lane until 3am and 4 am will we believe lead to crime and disorder and public nuisance 
as most of the customers attending will be those who have been drinking and partying during the Christmas Party 
Season. These drunken customers are much more likely to have impaired decision making process’s and be the 
victims of or perpetrators of alcohol related crime and disorder. 
 
Intoxicated customers are also likely to have raised voices and cause nuisance as they either queue to get food or 
congregate outside. Drunk customers are also less sensitive to local residents and more likely to cause noise 
nuisance. 
 
We therefore ask that this late TEN is rejected. 
 
Kind Regards 
 
Mark 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
PC Mark Perry 
Central East Licensing Unit 
Metropolitan Police Service (MPS) 

Email  
A: Licensing Office, 1st Floor Stoke Newington Police Station 
 

 
 

 


